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In 1986, the Communication Arts Group at Southwestern Oregon Community College 
decided to tell the story of Shoreacres and Shore Acres State Park by creating a multi-
image slide show to be shown at the 5th annual Multi-Image Festival in September.  

After the Festival, Shirley Bridgham asked Andy LaTomme, manager at Shore Acres State 
Park, if the park wanted a copy.  He said yes.  Not long after, Andy asked Shirley and her 
husband David if they would like to help start a Friends group – a non-profit corporation 
in association with state parks.  They said yes.
An organizational meeting was held on December 4, 1986 at 7:30 pm in Room 12 of 
Sumner Hall on the campus of Southwestern Oregon Community College.  In attendance 
were Andy LaTomme, John Bergen, Mike Bodkin, David and Shirley Bridgham, John 
Garner, Marty Giles, George Guthrie, Dick Hansen, Ron Hjort, Tony Mason, and Karen 
Wuethrich.  On that important night, Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. in cooperation with 
Shore Acres State Park began a long journey of success.
The Shore Acres Story was shown in slide format to thousands of visitors for years, then 
transferred to VHS tape for easier showing.  In 2006, it was transferred to DVD.  In 2013, 
it was transformed again, this time with additional photos courtesy of Caitlin Day, James 
McDermott, Sunset Bay State Park and the Coos Historical and Maritime Museum.  
Special thanks goes to Phillip Bridgham for rescuing the original sound track.
The program is about Asa Meade Simpson and his son Louis Jerome and the history of 
the magnificent estate that Louis called Shoreacres.  It continues with what Shore Acres 
State Park was like in 1986 when the slide show was created.
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How Friends of Shore Acres Happened Aerial and Gardens — 1986
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It’s time to preserve the Friends’ photos and clippings using the following:
Epson Expression 11000XL Scanner•	
Adobe PhotoShop CS-3•	
Adobe InDesign CS-3.•	
Epson Presentation Paper  - Matte•	
Epson Premium Photo Paper - Glossy•	
Epson Stylus Photo R2000 Printer•	

I will also save the album pages as PDF files.  

About the Friends’ Albums
by Shirley Bridgham - 2014
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Note from Shirley Bridgham - September 2014

The following pages (and Albums) are a chronology of the 
efforts of Friends of Shore Acres, Inc., but even more than 

that, tell the tale of the enormous support that the Friends have 
enjoyed from our regional communities.

This was a movement whose time had come.  The Oregon 
State Legislature had passed “Enabling” Legislation allowing 
non-profit 501(c)3'organizations to adopt a specific State Park to 
provide educational and interpretive services to its visitors.  Well 
that’s the dry legislative speak for find a core user group that 
loves that park and let it nurture and care for it.

Shore Acres State Park, 13 miles from town, is the touchstone 
that we all bring our friends and visitors to when we want to show off the beauty of the 
Oregon south coast.  There was a built-in and pent-up desire to shower this special place 
with community pride and needed TLC.  Outreach to our communities started with the 
planning sessions with FOSA Board members and volunteers.  Dreaming of what could be, 
planning on now and the future. 

Holiday Lights at Shore Acres is a night time interpretation of the formal English style 
gardens and the reflecting pond at the oriental garden.  Historically, the original Simpson 
mansion built on the bluff at the stone wall, was a Christmas present to Louie Simpson’s wife 
Cassie.  From the very first lighting event we recognized the importance to the communities 
to open the Garden House for our visitors and start building traditions.  After 27 annual 
lightings it thrills me to hear from adults with their young family when they tell us they came 
to see the lights as kids and now they’re bringing their families to grow the tradition.

An important cornerstone to the Holiday Lights tradition is the consistency of our focus 
on major themes.  We have stayed true to who we are and where we’re at, interpreting the 
gardens with flower-lights, sculptures that are inspired by what’s found in the gardens as well 
as many marine related sculptures.  The Garden House is beautifully decorated with an old 
time (Simpson era) theme that fits this historic gardener’s cottage.

There are those certainties in life - like the tide at our ocean’s shore, the Bay and its 
tributaries - migrating geese, and the Holiday Lights at Shore Acres.  When I see or hear 
a migrating flock of Canadian Geese I get an itch I can only scratch by stringing lights at 
Shore Acres.

You will see as you turn these pages that the secret sauce has always been to engage our 
community, give credit and ownership where deserved, and always try to improve this place 
that we all love. 

Note from David Bridgham - September 2014
Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. was founded on
December 4, 1986.
1st annual year Dec. 4, 1986 - Aug. 31, 1987

1st Birthday - Dec. 4, 1987
1st Christmas Lights - Dec. 11, 1987

2nd annual Year - Sept. 1, 1987 - Aug. 31, 1988
2nd Birthday - Dec. 4, 1988

. . . and so on.  The annual year runs from September 
of one year to the end of August of the next year.

What an amazing journey it has been for David and me since 1986.  Little did we know 
when we, the Friends, decided to bring more attention to Shore Acres State Park, by 

stringing some lights to celebrate Christmas in 1987, we would begin an awesome adventure 
that continues to this day.

So many volunteers, so many supporters, so many visitors, such a great board of 
directors, and always so much excellent cooperation from park managers, rangers and staff - 
all combine to make Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. one of the most successful non-profit Co-ops 
in the state of Oregon.

All these years, Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. has been truly blessed to remain an all-
volunteer organization.  It has made it possible to accomplish so many interpretive and 
physical development projects at Shore Acres.  Visit our Information & Gift Center and pick 
up one of our membership brochures and you will find an extensive list.

I’ve been privileged to create and produce our slide shows, DVDs, and Newsletters 
and Journals.  Not to mention, designing the lights display and seeing it come together like 
theater every season.  Yes, it’s a lot of work, but it’s also a lot of fun.  David has the challenge 
of designing and producing new sculptures and maintaining the old ones.  When we read the 
comments in the guest books, we always get enthused to start the next season.

This year, I’m starting a project to preserve the Friends’ archives in physical albums  — 
this is the first album — backed up in  a digital format for easy viewing by many.  We have 
many photos, news clippings and other materials that will be included in the albums.

As I’ve started going through the archives, I’m reminded of how FoSA has grown and 
prospered in order to help Shore Acres State Park, Sunset Bay State Park and Cape Arago 
State Park.  What a great reminder of why we do what we do.  Our hope is that in the future, 
others will experience and enjoy the same opportunities.  

Album 1 - September 2014



Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
Founded December 4, 1986

“The purpose of Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. 
is to participate in interpretive, educational,

and physical development programs
with Sunset Bay Management Unit.”

FoSA Bylaws
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Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
FRIENDS OF SHORE ACRES

ORGANIZATIONAL MEETING
MINUTES

A meeting was held on December 4, 1986 at 7:30 pm in room 12 of Sumner Hall on the 
campus of Southwestern Oregon Community College.  In attendance were Andy LaTomme, 
John Bergen, George Guthrie, Karen Wuethrich, Marty Giles, Ron Hjort, Mike Bodkin, John 
Garner, Shirley Bridgham, David Bridgham, Dick Hansen and Tony Mason.  Andy LaTomme 
opened the meeting by giving background information about the establishment of non-
profit corporations in association with state parks.

Mike Bodkin reviewed the legal steps necessary to establish a corporation and to certify 
it as tax-exempt under federal and state laws: fees to be paid, legal liability of corporation 
members and the formation of an initial board of directors.

Discussion followed on the details of the above presentations.  The group agreed that 
a preliminary date of June, 1987 was a goal for establishing the tax-exempt status of the 
organization and that the group should forego any solicitation of funds until this status has 
been obtained.

Those present introduced themselves to the group and completed a sign-up sheet with 
their names and addresses. Each person was asked if he or she desired to serve on the initial 
board of directors.  All except Andy LaTomme, Ron Hjort, Karen Wuethrich and Mike Bodkin 
responded "yes."

Some discussion followed about the number of state park employees to be allowed 
to serve on the board at any one time.  It was generally agreed that no more than 1/4 of 
the board should be composed of state park employes, however formal action on this was 
deferred until bylaws are adopted.  It was agreed that the Sunset Bay State Park district 
manager would serve as a non-voting member of the board.  There was some discussion 
about this and it was understood and agreed that the group would not undertake any 
projects without the approval of the district park manager or his designee.

Nominations were opened for chairman.  Dick Hansen and John Bergen were nominated 
and declined.  John Garner was nominated and unanimously elected.  He conducted the 
balance of the meeting.

A motion to name the organization the "Friends of Shore Acres, Inc," was proposed, 
seconded and passed.

Mike Bodkin was named to act as legal agent for the Friends of Shore Acres (hereafter 
referred to as the "Friends") and was thanked for his work thus far.  Discussion followed 
regarding the purposes of the Friends as required for the incorporation papers. 

Mike Bodkin stated that he would use wording from a similar organization’s application 
and that he expected the incorporation papers would be returned by the next meeting.

Friends of Shore Acres
December 4, 1986 
Minutes - page 2

It was decided the scope of the organization would be discussed when bylaws were 
presented for adoption at a later meeting.

There was discussion about membership in general, voting vs. non-voting membership 
and graduated membership fees.  Action on this was deferred until a later meeting.

A collection was taken to cover the cost of the incorporation fee.  A total of $13.00 was 
collected from the group.

It was proposed and approved that Mike Bodkin act as initial incorporator for the Friends.
Additional discussion about the purpose of the Friends took place. It was felt that the 

purposes stated in the articles of incorporation should be broad enough to allow the group 
to participate in a broad range of activities, including physical development in the park.

The agenda for the next meeting was discussed.  It was decided that bylaws and the 
setting of goals for the group would take up most of the meeting. The board was asked to 
be prepared to discuss possible goals and committee assignments for that meeting.  Dick 
Hansen was selected to lead the discussion on bylaws.

Andy LaTomme was asked to bring a copy of his park's master plan to assist in 
coordinating the goals of the Friends with those of State Parks.  He was also asked to 
prepare a draft set of bylaws, based on those used by existing cooperating associations, to 
be mailed to board members before the next meeting.

Andy LaTomme was asked to prepare a press release announcing the formation of the 
Friends with special mention of Mike Bodkin's contribution.

Karen Wuethrich was asked to prepare minutes of the meeting.
The date for a second meeting was set for January 13, 1987.  Shirley Bridgham was asked 

to arrange for a meetlng room at SWOCC.  The suggestion was made that the board consider 
a fixed meeting date, e.g., the second Tuesday of each month.  It was felt that this was a 
good idea, but no action was taken.

The meeting adjourned at 10:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Wuethrich
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Cape Arago Tidepool Walks Oregon Arts Commission Visit

George Guthrie (L) “Head Gardener”

Dr. Ed Quinn leads garden tour.

(L-R) Larry Watson, Nellie Ripper, Richard Notkin

Friends Early Activities - 1987
Garden Tours

David Bridgham

Sea Star and Sea Urchins

Slippery Rocks

Interesting Marine Animals



The World - August 1, 1987

The World - August 5, 1987

Great Publicity from the Beginning

The World - August 14, 1987

  Friends of Shore Acres, a group formed to lend 
support to the area’s state parks, has officially 
received its non-profit status setting the stage for 
fund raising efforts.
  Formed under a 1985 law allowing private groups 
to help out in state parks, Friends of Shore Acres 
is aimed at providing educational and interpretive 
programs at the parks in the Sunset Bay District of 
Oregon State Parks, stretching from Cape Arago to 
the Umpqua River Lighthouse, according to Vice 
President Shirley Bridgham.
 This summer, for example, Friends trained 
volunteers to lead tours of the botanical gardens at 
Shore Acres State Park, and sponsored tidepooling 
tours at South Cove in Cape Arago State Park.
  Such projects might include marking plants in the 
botanical gardens, regularly scheduled tours and 
interpretive materials for distribution to visitors, 
she said.
  On a recent weekend, volunteer Steena Brown led 
about two dozen people – most of them campers 
from nearby Sunset Bay and Bastendorff Beach 
campgrounds – through the tidepools of South 
Cove on a Friends of Shore Acres outing.  Timed to 
hit a very low tide, Bridgham said the group found 
several tidepool treasures that even Brown found 
unusual despite her expertise.
  Two more free garden tours are scheduled for the 
summer.  The first is at 1:30 p.m. this Sunday; the 
second is at 10:30 a.m. Saturday, Sept. 5.  The tours 
last about 90 minutes.
  Funding to date has been limited, according to 
Bridgham, including reclaiming coins from the muck 
of the water lily pond at the botanical gardens.  With 
non-profit status, the group is actively soliciting 
memberships that will help fund future activities.
  An annual meeting of all members and interested 
persons is set for 7 p.m. Tuesday, Sept. 8 at the 
garden house at Shore Acres State Park.  Those 
attending can drive up to the house by using the 
service entrance that is south on Cape Arago 
Highway from the main park Entrance.
  The address for volunteer information or donations 
to the group is Friends of Shore Acres, in care of 
Sunset Bay State Parks District, 13030 Cape Arago 
Highway, Coos Bay 97420.
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Photo by Shirley Bridgham

        A toddler checks out the shell dad found at South Cove during a Friends of Shore Acres tidepool tour.



[The original  Minutes scanned for digital file and scrapbook - July, 2014 - Shirley Bridgham]

Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
Minutes

September 8, 1987

The annual meeting of the Friends of Shore Acres was called to order at 7: 30 PM by Vice President 
Shirley Bridgham.  All board members were present as well as a number of invited guests. (Ray Duskin, 
Jim and Sue Graeser)

OLD BUSINESS : 

Dick Hansen asked Andy LaTomme about a proposed deposit box for contributions (as discussed at last 
month's meeting).  Andy replied that one could be placed at the garden interpretive center by the end of 
the year.

Minutes of the last meeting were reviewed and approved. 

George Guthrie made a treasurer’s report. The present balance is $89.19.  From that must be deducted 
about $40.00 for the printing of membership cards.  George also reported that he had taken the I.R.S. 
notice of tax- exempt status to Security Bank so that from now on we will no longer be assessed a service 
charge for our checking account. 

Andy discussed the concept of cooperative associations between parks and public groups (like the 
"Friends"),  what the "Friends" can do to help the parks and serve the public. It can serve both as a source 
of funding and as a means of funneling community interest and involvement for the parks and vice-versa.

One of the guests, Jim Graeser, asked if funds donated to the Friends had to be for a designated purpose 
or projects.  Andy replied that donations don't have to be earmarked for a particular project.

George and Shirley then reviewed summer tide pool and garden walks. Walks have been generally 
successful and we hope to expand them more next year.  It was suggested that next year we might have 
geology walks about coastal rock formations.

Tony Mason reported on printing of membership decals for the Friends.  He had received quotes from 
three printers : Wegferd’s ($402. 00/500 copies - green ink on vinyl);  Accuprint ($439.00 (dicut)/500 
copies) : News Press ($118.00/1,O00 copies).  The board approved a motion to go with News Press to 
print the decals (at 2000 copies).

Correction to previous minutes - The July 15th minutes made note of a " fee " paid by an advertising 
company to the Friends for taking pictures of the coast.  That money was a donation to F. O. S.A.

NEW BUSINESS :

Andy reported that he will be going to a convention in Sacramento, CA, concerning park cooperative 
associations (like the Friends ), how to organize them and what they can do.  He will report about what 
he learns at the next meeting.  At this point, Shirley showed some of the new certificates of appreciation 
she had made, to be presented to various people who had helped the Friends in the past year.  "Awards " 
were given to Andy  LaTomme,  Mike Bodkin (for legal assistance ), John Garner (for serving as President) 
and to the various tour leaders.

Some discussion followed on membership.  It was the sense of the board that all volunteers (tour leaders, 
etc.) should become regular members (i. e. pay dues).

(Continued)

Page 2
Minutes - continued

Jim Graeser suggested that  the Friends establish contacts with M. E. A., the Art Museum, historical 
society,  etc., for joint projects, sharing of membership and mailing lists and so on.

John Bergen said that he will address the Coos Head Garden Club in the near future and will put in a plug 
for "F. O. S.A." membership.

Talk turned to various ways of fund raising.  Mentioned was selling items like T-shirts and art-style post 
cards. Dave Bridgham suggested making a bookmarker - park map that could be sold or handed out in 
place of a brochure.   Andy talked about using a sticker- type label with "Friends" info and/or logo to 
be put on the garden guide as a way of advertising the Friends.   Also brought up was a possible co-op 
agreement with the State for the Friends to run the day use booth during the summer and split the 
proceeds with the State.  Sue Graeser suggested stringing some Christmas lights in the Garden and 
holding an open house in December. 

Dick Hansen suggested putting out a seasonal list of what’s blooming at Shore Acres.  Andy suggested 
about providing a service in which park visitors could "write themselves a note", to remind them to come 
back to the garden at a certain time to see particular flowers in bloom.  The Friends would hold the cards 
and send them at the appropriate time. 

Also brought up, was possible cooperation with local nurserymen for plant sales.  (The nursery would 
provide plants for the Friends to sell and split the profits 50/50. )

The board then moved to election of new officers.  Nominated were Shirley Bridgham for President, Dick 
Hansen, Vice President, and George Guthrie, Secretary/Treasurer. The proposed slate of officers was 
approved unanimously. 

NEXT MEETING:

The October meeting will be on October 13, 1987 at the Garden House.  On the agenda will be planning 
of up-coming events. Tony will investigate getting together a yearly calendar of events and maybe getting 
a feature story in Oregon Coast Magazine.  Dave Bridgham will work on getting Friends events put on the 
Coos Arts Committee calendar of events. 

Dave and Shirley showed off the newly printed membership cards - several of our guests and board 
members officially joined the group and got their new cards officially signed by our new president.

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 PM.

Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.



Page 2
Minutes - continued

decorating the Garden House with period-type decorations.  The Friends would be able to act as hosts, 
serving refreshments at an open house and set up a donation box for possible gifts and new members for 
the group. 
Dick Hansen asked where would we get the lights and how would we afford the power for such a display?  
Shirley said that she would contact John Sweet and Pacific Power and Light about their involvement and 
assistance.  Shirley indicated that regular planning sessions for the event will be held each Monday at 
SWOCC in Empire Hall at 12 :00 PM (noon). 
Dick inquired about liability insurance for the event.  Would the state cover us or would the Friends have 
to obtain their own?  George stated he would contact Andy and find out the answer.  It was determined 
that the Friends responsibility (at least initially) for the event, would be to reserve the Garden House from 
the park for the event period, provide people to be on duty during the event, help plan and coordinate the 
event, and assist in the actual set-up.
John Bergen made a motion that the Board officially sponsor the Christmas open house, December 11-
24, 1987 at Shore Acres under the above guidelines.  Dave seconded the motion.  The measure passed 
unanimously. 
The Board then discussed the Friends ' newsletter.  Dave indicated that he hoped we could have one out 
by the end of November.  It would include news, notes, encouragement for gift memberships, renewals 
and any interesting features we can dream up. Tentative publication schedules would be, the end of 
February (for spring activities), the end of May (for summer activities), and the end of August (with the 
annual membership meeting agenda).
NEW BUSINESS:
Shirley stated that the local Bonsai Club is interested in possibly donating a collection of specimens to 
the garden.  Shirley and George presented to the Board, Andy's ideas about obtaining more money for 
the Friends.  Based on experience from a similar operation at Fort Stevens, Andy suggests that we drop 
the $1.00 per vehicle weekend fee and go to a 50¢ per head garden entrance fee.  This could generate 
thousands of dollars in the course of a summer.  The Park Hosts could help collect these fees and also sell 
items (books, postcards, etc.) for the Friends.  Andy believes that we might be able to get a loan from the 
Friends of Fort Stevens (F.O.O.F.S) to act as up front seed money to help purchase these items.
John mentioned that eventually the Friends could expand into providing exhibits on the local history of 
logging and shipping, including a possible display of original pieces of Sutter’s Mill, from California gold 
rush days, that was purchased by Simpson and is still in the area.  This would be a potentially interesting 
interpretive attraction.
Tony Mason indicated that the news about the Christmas Festival, should be due on November 1, 1987, 
for inclusion in the December issue of the Oregon Coast Magazine.  He also suggested that we might be 
able to get a price break on ordering publications from the Oregon Coast Magazine, for possible sale by 
the Friends.
Discussion followed on a proposed "dahlia dig" event for the end of this month.  The Friends would 
sponsor a work day by community volunteers, to help dig up dahlia tubers at the park.  It was decided 
that instead, we should wait and plan for doing it next year as a members only activity, in which 
participating members would be able to obtain surplus tubers as a bonus for helping.  The meeting was 
adjourned at 9:30 PM.

[The original  Minutes scanned for digital file and scrapbook - July, 2014 - Shirley Bridgham]

Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
Minutes

October 13, 1987

The October meeting of the Friends of Shore Acres was called to order by President Shirley Bridgham at 
7:30 PM.  All Board members were present with the exception of Nellie Ripper and Andy LaTomme.
OLD BUSINESS:
The September minutes were approved as submitted, with one correction, the price quote for the 
membership decals was $118.00 for 2,000 rather than the 1,000 as was quoted in the minutes.
The treasurer's report showed $479. 00 in the Friends' bank account, including $140.00 in new 
memberships ($100.00 was from the Coos Bay Emblem Club).  Treasurer, George Guthrie,  reported that 
a check, in the amount of $40.00 was sent to Wegferd’s, to pay for the membership card printing.  George 
also reported that he had contacted the Smith Western Printing Company, about postcard production.  
They quoted an approximate price of about 11¢ per card, with a 5,000 card minimum order.  They also 
would accept our negatives for printing.  The Board decided to try to obtain more information on Smith 
Western's prices and products, and also to contact other printers to see what deals they could offer. 
The new Friends bumper and window stickers were shown and passed out.  All members will receive a 
set. Extra sets will be sold at 50¢ each.  Giveaways from other Friends type organizations, such as decals, 
shirts and postcards were shown and discussed as examples of future projects for membership and 
money making activities.
In conjunction with the membership cards and decals, to be sent to new members, a welcome/thank you 
letter drafted by George, Shirley and Andy, will be sent out.
Discussion began on publicity for future Friends events.  Major events should be announced through 
magazines, such as Sunset and Oregon Coast, and also the local papers.  Minor events, like the individual 
walks and tours, could be promoted through the park bulletin boards, the membership bulletins and local 
outlets.
The possibility of getting Shore Acres regularly included on the "vacation tour package" stops was brought 
up again.  David Bridgham indicated that such things are arranged on a long term basis and involves an 
expensive fee, to get on the tour list.  Shirley suggested that maybe the Friends could explore doing this in 
conjunction with the Bay Area Chamber of Commerce, as making Shore Acres an attraction would benefit 
the entire community.  David will continue to investigate this.
George read a letter from Mike Bodkin, indicating that he had officially notified the Oregon Department 
of Revenue, of our Federal Tax Exempt status, and requested that we be granted similar state status.  
Mike indicated that this request would probably be approved without much trouble.  He also indicated 
that critical information in the Friends' finances would have to be filed late next year (1988), and that an 
accountant or a C.P.A. would be needed to get the necessary information together.  Shirley said there is a 
possibility that C.P.A. Don Hall would volunteer his services to the Friends on financial matters like this. 
The content of the week's previous executive meeting (Shirley, Dick, Andy and George) was discussed.  
The main topic was the proposed "Christmas Festival" at Shore Acres.”  This would involve lighting and 
decorating parts of the garden and Garden House, along with various other events, carol singing, etc., 
over the holiday period.  Members, Jim and Sue Graeser, have already offered assistance.  The Oregon 
Tourism Commission and the Chamber of Commerce, will help with the publicity.  The Port of Coos Bay has 
also expressed interest in helping.  The Coos Historical Museum is interested in helping with

(Continued)

Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.



Planning for the first Christmas at Shore Acres - 1987



First poster designed and hand colored by P. K. Love



First Newsletter, November-1987



First Newsletter, November-1987





Getting Ready for the first Christmas at Shore Acres - 1987

(L-R) David Bridgham, Tony Mason and helper raise pole for power.

Helper and Tony plant the pole.

Shirley Bridgham and Nellie Ripper work on Garden House decorations.

Out of chaos will come great creativity.

Nellie Ripper in the Living Room Living room is ready for visitors.  Note orange carpet.

Dining room is ready.  Note brown woodwork.

Kitchen is ready for serving refreshments.

(L-R) Helper, Frank Eckley, David Bridgham, Andy LaTomme

Outside - Temporary Power Pole Inside - Garden House Decorating



Ready for the first Christmas at Shore Acres - 1987

First Hosting Schedule

Living Room and Stairs

Front Bedroom

Narrow stairway did not stop visitors from seeing the Upstairs.



First Brochure - 1987



Letter from AGER/BP&N PUBLIC RELATIONS
111 SOUTHWEST OAK STREET, PORTLAND, OREGON 97204 /503-227-2506

1117 FIRST AVENUE, SEATTLE, WASHINGTON 98101/206-343-7741

Guest Celebrity - December 11, 1987



Entrance to the Gardens

6,000 clear miniature Christmas lights

First (and only) tree lighting ceremony

Shirley Bridgham welcomes crowd.

Joe Paiva (OPRD) and Shirley Bridgham, President FoSA

Visitors ready for refreshments

Garden House

Miniature lights on hedges.

Opening Night - December 11, 1987
Black/white photos by Ward Robertson; Color photos by Luis Velasquez

Visitors excited to see the inside of the Garden House.







Note from Barbara Simpson Griffin - Dec. 13, 1987



The World - Jan. 3, 1988

The World - Jan. 7, 1988



Small Woodlot Owners
Visit –  April, 1988



Pond Cleaning – April 16, 1988

Volunteers work on lilies.

“Head Gardener” George Guthrie and Phyllis Love.

Pond pennies to collect.



Photography and Geology Workshop –  April 30, 1988



Rotary Convention Garden Tour
May 11, 1988

David Bridgham

John Bergen,
Tour Leader

Dr. Ed Quinn,
Tour Leader

Andy LaTomme

Garden tours 

led by Friends’ 

volunteers and 

park staff are  a 

favorite activity 

at Shore Acres 

Gardens.

Stine Brown, Oregon Institute of Marine Biology

The World - May 5, 1988

Observation Building



Shore Acres Summer Scenes and Commission Meeting - June 1988







Friends of Shore Acres and Oregon Coast Music Festival – A Tradition since 1988

(Foreground) David Bridgham, Donna and Frank Smith, 
Nellie Ripper; (Background) John Bergen, Robin Harms, 
Phyllis Love

David Bridgham, Don Harms, Al Aslakson, Ann Koppy

Al Aslakson, David Bridgham and Don Harms put up booth.

A beautiful and typical summer day at the Gardens.

Kids love dancing to the music.

Andy LaTomme and Don Harms make melon balls.  Sue 
Graeser walks toward Garden House.

Don Harms helps direct parking in the big field. Lots of music lovers enjoy the concert.

Friends of Shore Acres decided to sell fruit 

kabobs at the Oregon Coast Music Festival 

July 24, 1988.  Unfortunately, most attendees 

brought fruit with their lunches, so we had many 

left over.  The next season we offered fresh 

raspberry sundaes — folks don’t bring ice cream — 

and sundaes became a tradition for festival goers.





Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
Continued in Next Album:

Annual Year - September 1, 1988 - August 31, 1989


